HERBERT L. MCGURK
FORT WORTH , TEXAS

September 21, 1945

Dear Mr. Carter:

Just a note to thank you for the party at Shady Oak
the other night - it was swell., There was a crowd
of mighty fine folks there and I enjoyed meeting lir.
Smithe It was my first Shady Oak party end T cer-
tainly did enjoy it.

I sent the program to Phil Bratten, who was asking
me ebout it on the telephone yesterdaye.

Many thanks and best wishes
Yours sincerely,
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Mr. Amon G. Carter
Fort Worth Star-Telegram
Fort Worth, Texas



